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“Gathering once again at the Center”
My Dear Irish Community,

We continue to live through a time of  great societal uncertainty and who knows what tomorrow may 
bring. But right now there is a glimmer of  hope for members and supporters of  the Irish Center, as we 
slowly reopen after the coronavirus hiatus.  Countless hours have been spent by board members and staff  
collaborating and developing creative ways to reopen the Center.  It has taken a tremendous amount of  
human energy over the last three months to get us here and I am delighted to see the fruits of  our efforts 
come good as we held a “soft opening” for casual dining and drinks over the weekend of  June 18th.  We 
are back and gathering once again on 45th Ave.

For 45 years the Irish Center has been a place for people to gather. Gather during a time of  loss, gather 
for a wedding celebration or gathering for a birthday dinner. Down through the years, the S.F. Pipers have 
gathered for their weekly practice and the Comhaltas have gathered for their dancing. The Irish language 
students gathered so they could stay connected to their Irish roots. Researchers, historians and those curious 
would gather in our library and find the information they were looking for and more. Organizations 
like the IIPC held their masses and luncheons for the ARC, while the AOH, UIS, and ILHS held their 
meetings planning and discussing the past and the present. If  only the walls could talk, we would hear 
whispers about the ways things were and the struggles that were endured and overcome by the people 
that gathered at the tables and the bar stools.  The walls not only hold the sounds of  lilt and laughter but 
ephemera of  days gone by here in San Francisco and Ireland.

Yes, the Center could write its own story, talking about the perils of  its people who came over with a bag 
in hand. We already have the book on the history of  the Center published which details the story of  how 
a 20,000 square foot building was erected and the first 25 years of  its existence. What could be written 
about the chapter we are in now?

2020 started out with great hope for our cultural and community center.  Since 2019 we had many 
transitions on the board and people were starting to roll up their sleeves and settle into their roles.  In 
anticipation of  a strong March we had a full line up of  various activities.  Our kitchens were cleaned, 
organized and sorted so that our new list of  caterers could utilize the space.  Lights were being put in 
where there was darkness. At City Hall, the Flag raising occurred on March 6th and the excitement 
began to build for the Saint Patrick’s day festivities. AND then we were told to shut it down and given 
no timeline for reopening.

Over 90 days the same questions were asked: How long would we be closed? How long would the 
Center not be able to have people gather?  What was next for the Center?  How would we get through a 
pandemic?

Our mission is to bring people together. The current board of  directors is tasked with supporting our 
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history while thinking outside of  the box. Thank God for John 
Ring and Tom McKeon who created the Saint Patrick’s Appeal. 
Thank you to all those who have given graciously.  Thank God 
for Mark and Molly Burke who were the mastermind of  the 
Wawona Gates outdoor Beer Garden and Irish Shoppe. Our 
hope is that these enterprises will help to support our opera-
tional costs, while planning our cultural comeback.

When I was a little girl, we would spend 10 weeks in Ireland on 
my grandparents farm. My Aunt and Uncle had a bar in Boyle, 
Roscommon. It was the first place that I had seen Guinness. I 
remember watching my uncle pour a perfect pint of  Guinness, 
not rushing it and allowing it to settle before served.  In that bar 
and many bars around the country, it acted as a shoppe as well. 
The Irish Center now has the Shoppe with crisps - three different 

types of  cheese and onion flavored. Do a taste test and let us 
know what your favorite is. Stop by the Wawona Gates and get 
a taste of  Guinness, raise a glass- Sláinte...Health!. 

Please join us for a social distance gathering this summer at the 
Center, order from the Irish Shoppe, volunteer when you can, 
and support the Saint Patrick’s Appeal. The Center is nothing 
without its community. 

Stay safe

Anne Cassidy Carew,  President of the UICC
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PATRICK J. DOWLING LIBRARY
Greetings from around the corner from the Wawona Gates!
That first fresh from the tap pint of  Guinness tasted almost as good as the fresh pint to be had inside the storied St. James’ 
Gate itself.  Here in the library we’re continuing to catalogue the collection, plan, and strategize for our turn at re-opening.  
Look for our OPAC link to go active on the website within the month.  You’ll be able to see many of  the titles we hold, 
and start planning your reading list for when we may welcome you back.  

Did you know?
You may already read our collection of  early San Francisco newspapers which are digitized versions of  the microfilm 
records generously donated by Thomas and Regina Wrin.  Research your Irish American ancestors that settled in the City, 
read what was important to the community, enjoy poems, short stories and of  course the adverts and editorials.  Dates 
range from 1849 - 1942.  Go to our website: https://irishcentersf.org/library/#library-tabs|2.  Look for BMI’s digital 
reel.  The login information is just below.

And the Club Zooms are Zoom, zoom, zooming along.  Speaker information will be posted on Instagram and Facebook 
as it becomes available.   Email Library@irishcentersf.org if  you’d like to receive the links and join the fun. 

Irish Genealogy Club Zoom Meeting
Saturday, July 11 — 11:00am – 1:00pm  Monthly on the second Saturday.
Have a chat with a cuppa.  Share your research challenges, resources and successes.

Irish Marvels Zoom Meeting
Saturday, July 11 — 2:30 – 4:30pm  Monthly on the second Saturday.  
“New DNA Revelation About the Builders of  Irish Temple Mounds” Lisa Hilmoe’s ZOOM presentation.
If  you would like to participate, please email Lisa:  hilmoe.gleason@gmail.com

Follow the Library’s progress and join in the conversations on social media: 
Facebook: @dowlinglibraryattheuicc      YouTube: Librarian P.J. Dowling Library

Instagram: pjdowlinglibrarysf	
Please continue to make those healthy and safe choices.  Wear your masks correctly when out.  Stay socially distant.  Let’s 
keep that curve flattened and get re-opened all the way!

Slainte!  
Jennifer Drennan, Librarian

Our Leo T. Walsh Scholarship Donors ~ We Love You!
♥ Linda Barnes ♥ Neily Brosnan ♥ Dennis Brosnan Trust ♥ Lynn Burkart ♥ John & JoAnn Cahill  

♥ Joseph & Margaret Caramucci ♥ Gerrard & Sally Cassidy ♥ Catholic Kolping Society of  America ♥ Noreen Corry 
♥ Martin Coyne ♥ Kathleen Daly ♥ Joseph D. Driscoll ♥ Duggan’s Serra Mortuary ♥ Mary Jo Feeney ♥ Dr. Michael Fitzpatrick 

♥ Mr. & Mrs. Jack Fitzpatrick ♥ Brian Fitzpatrick ♥ Brendan Fitzpatrick ♥ William Roger Gargano ♥ Margaret Gavney 
♥ Kathy Grogan ♥ Kay & George Gulbengay ♥ Annette Hagan ♥ Patricia G. Hayes ♥ Patricia A. Hayes ♥ Jeffrey P. Holl 
♥ Rose & Jim Horan ♥ Kathleen Hurley ♥ Mary Lucey ♥ Eileen & Martin Madden ♥ Rita McEvoy  ♥ Tom McGarvey 
♥ Valerie McGrew ♥ Monica McGuire ♥ MaryAnne McGuire-Hickey ♥ Kathleen & Michael McKeon ♥ Rick Murphy 

♥ Peggy Mylett ♥ Peggy & Dan Nevin ♥ Frank & Lois Noonan ♥ Dennis O’Connor ♥ Diarmuid Philpott 
♥ Dave & Carmelle Reiser ♥ Eric Reiser  ♥ Libby Reiser ♥ Mer Ring ♥ John Ring ♥ Adriene & Steve Roche 

♥ SF Youth Gaelic Athletic Association ♥ Suzie Sheedy ♥ Harrison T.  Starr ♥ John M. Walsh  
♥ Nancy & Mike Walsh ♥ Mrs. Patricia A. Walsh ♥ Marie Woods ♥ Teresa Young

A big thank you to the 2020 scholarship program donors. The tremendous support of  both their 
time and treasure produced the highest number of  awards in the 27 year program history.  

Every dollar helps. 100% of  these tax deductible donations were awarded to this year’s finalists. 
Please continue to support us! 



United Irish Cultural Center, Inc.
2020 Leo T. Walsh Scholarship Finalists

~ High School $1,000 Scholarship ~
Leo T. Walsh Memorial Scholarship (3)   

Ciara Gallagher – St. Ignatius College Preparatory – Lehigh University
Michelle Dorais – Notre Dame High School – University of Portland  

Elizabeth Ring – St. Ignatius College Preparatory – High Point University

Mike & Nancy Walsh Scholarship (3)
Jesse Goodman – Foothill High School – University of California – Davis

Kate Honeyman – St. Ignatius College Preparatory - University of California – Berkeley
Corey Denton – Novato High School – University of California – Santa Barbara

Nancy & Tom McGarvey Family Scholarship (2)   
Catrina Maguire – Sacred Heart Cathedral Preparatory – Chico State University

Maeve Kelly – St. Ignatius College Preparatory – Lehigh University

Sean Noonan Moylan Memorial Scholarship (2) 
Molly Cahalane – Sacred Heart Cathedral Preparatory – University of Connecticut

Molly Gorman –  Sacred Heart Cathedral Preparatory – Chico State University 

Lynch McGuire Irish American Scholarship 
Madeline Winter – Carondelet High School – University of Southern California

Mary Looney Memorial Scholarship 
Cormac Lyons – St. Ignatius College Preparatory – Loyola Marymount University

Joseph P. Driscoll Memorial Scholarship 
Grace Lucey – St. Ignatius College Preparatory – Gonzaga University 

Kathleen Gargano Memorial Scholarship 
Grace McFadden – St. Ignatius College Preparatory – Fordham University

Kathleen “Katie” Engler Winter Memorial Scholarship 
Enya Tellez – Bishop O’Dowd High School – New York University

Tom & Patricia Hayes Family Scholarship 
Cole McDonough – St. Ignatius College Preparatory – Arizona State University 

San Francisco Youth Gaelic Athletic Association Scholarship 
Hannah O’Connell – St. Ignatius College Preparatory – Santa Clara University

Thomas J. & Felipa Cahill Memorial Scholarship

Grace French – Amador Valley High School – Montana State University

Lynn & Rodger Burkart Family Scholarship 
Aisling Cassidy – Terra Linda High School – Boise State University

Martin & Elizabeth Horan Family Scholarship

Molly Madden – Terra Linda High School – Cal Poly, San Luis Obispo

John Patrick Brosnan Jr. & Daniel Jeremiah Brosnan Memorial Scholarship

Erin O’Mara – Windsor High School – Chico State University

Kolping Society Of San Francisco Scholarship 
Owen Veit – St. Ignatius College Preparatory – Stanford University

Friends Of The UICC Leo T. Walsh Scholarship Program 
Alanna Smith – Academy SF @ McAteer High School – Dominican College



~ 8th Grade $750 Scholarship ~

Nancy & Tom McGarvey Family Scholarship  (4)
Johnny O’Brien – St. Gabriel School – St. Ignatius College Preparatory  

Niamh Fullerton – St. Stephen School – Sacred Heart Cathedral Preparatory
James McFadden, Jr. – St. Brendan School – St. Ignatius College Preparatory  

Maggie Clare – A. P. Giannini Middle School – Sacred Heart Cathedral Preparatory

John Francis Corry Memorial Scholarship (2)
Jimmy McKeon – St. Cecilia School – St. Ignatius College Preparatory
Brooke Gavney – St. Cecilia School – St. Ignatius College Preparatory

Lynch McGuire Irish American Scholarship 
Sarah Penny – St. Stephen School – St. Ignatius College Preparatory

Tom & Peggy Mylett Family Scholarship

James Keenan – St. Cecilia School – Sacred Heart Cathedral Preparatory

Jerry Lucey Memorial Scholarship

Giuliana Rovetti – St. Stephen School – Sacred Heart Cathedral Preparatory

David J. O’Connor Memorial Scholarship

Deanie Cooper – St. Gabriel School – Archbishop Riordan High School

Ian McGrew Memorial Scholarship

Eoin Murphy – St. Gabriel School – Sacred Heart Cathedral Preparatory

Bud & Madeline Duggan Family Scholarship

Dasia Dorgan – St. Gregory School – Mercy High School, Burlingame

Ray & Mary Toolis Memorial Scholarship

Aidan Hickey – Ingrid B. Lacy Middle School – Sacred Heart Cathedral Preparatory

Jim & Helen Fitzpatrick Memorial Scholarship 
Con McKeon – St. Cecilia School – St. Ignatius College Preparatory

Diarmuid & Maryann Philpott Scholarship

Sam Finnerty – St. Philip the Apostle School – St. Ignatius College Preparatory

John & Catherine Ring Family Scholarship 
Claire Donohue – St. Cecilia School – Convent of  the Sacred Heart

Steve & Adriene Roche Family Scholarship 
Andrew Cudden – St. Philip the Apostle School – St. Ignatius College Preparatory

San Francisco Youth Gaelic Athletic Association Scholarship 
Liam Donohue – St. Cecilia School – Stuart Hall High School  

Joan Kiernan Coyne Memorial Scholarship 
Robert Lucey – St. Matthew School – St. Ignatius College Preparatory

Lynn & Rodger Burkart Family Scholarship

Nellie Sell – St. Raphael School – Marin Catholic High School

Jim & Sheila Lucey Family Memorial Scholarship 
Claire Cassidy – St. Isabella School – Marin Catholic High School

Bill Luqué Memorial Scholarship

Marycora Pattison – Our Lady Of Angels School – St. Ignatius College Preparatory

Kolping Society Of San Francisco Scholarship

Bridget Winter – St. Francis Of Assisi School – Carondelet High School 



You, Me, and a Cup of Tea

MUSIC HOUR
with Ben Hunter

Join us and enjoy an hour of tunes, 
ballads and popular music with an Irish feel 

courtesy of Co Tyrone’s own native son, Ben Hunter.

Ben, a well-known musician in the Bay Area for over 
twenty years, will entertain you with his own 

special mix of old and new favorites that keep the 
memories and culture of Irish music alive and well.

Sunday, July 19

4:00 p.m. PST

Send your song requests to Joan@sfiipc.org or call 415.432.2551
by Thursday, July 16

Join us at https://linktr.ee/sfiipc
or call +1.669.900.6833, webinar id 891 9292 0406



Donations are Tax Deductible to the extent permitted by law. Please consult your tax advisor. 
The United Irish Cultural Center Federal Tax ID # is 26-0610341

Please make your check payable to:    UICC 
Add Note/Memo: St. Patrick’s Appeal

Mail this form with your payment to:
United Irish Cultural Center

2700 - 45th Avenue, San Francisco, CA 94116-2647

•  Enclosed is my contribution of $ ____________ towards the St. Patrick’s Appeal

Name ______________________________________________________________________________________

Address ____________________________________________________________________________________

City ________________________________________ State _________________ Zipcode ______________

Membership #___________________  Email __________________________________________________

St. Patrick’s Appeal 2020	
As we have reported in our recent communications, we have 
fully complied with “Shelter In Place” orders issued the week 
of March 15 by shutting down our facility and it will remain 
closed for the duration of this COVID-19 health crisis. As 
such, we have had to cancel all events and meetings and we 
are anxiously awaiting news about the summer months.  
Please help us weather this storm and keep the momentum 
we built last year by making a donation to our St. Patrick’s 
Appeal. The campaign goal is $75,000 and we are well under-
way. 
Visit irishcentersf.org/appeal to view our St. Patrick’s Appeal 
2020 video and to see the fundraising stories from Board 
Members and Appeal supporters alike. 
We are deeply grateful to our donors, volunteers, and community 
partners – you make our work possible. 

John Ring, 2020 St Patrick’s Appeal Chairperson
UICC 2020 Board of Directors

To donate online: irishcentersf.org/appeal
For further information email:  give@irishcentersf.org 

®









Thank You For Your Support 
For the Past 16 Years!

 Mitzi Samson & Maureen Hickey

SUBSCRIBE TO THE 
UICC BULLETIN FOR 2020 

Time to:

To receive the UICC Bulletin for 2020 
 Please fill out and return this form

along with a check in the amount of $30.00

Your subscription period is January 2020 through December 2020

	

			 

		  Name _____________________________________________________________

		  Member   ❐ YES 	   ❐ NO   

		  Membership Number ___________________________

		  Address ____________________________________________________________

		  City ______________________ State _____________ Zip code ________________

		  Telephone ________________________E mail _____________________________
					   
		  Please make check payable to:   UICC/Bulletin
				    	
		  MAIL TO:                 United Irish Cultural Center     
			         		       Att: Maureen Hickey/Mitzi Samson
			         		       2700 - 45th Avenue
			         		       San Francisco, CA 94116
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Kerry Riordan Sykes
Maureen S. McFadden

Certified Specialists in Estate Planning, Trust & Probate Law 
by the State Bar of California Board of Legal Specialization

377 West Portal Avenue, San Francisco, CA 94127
(415) 661-9050

Free Initial Consultation

Riordan Sykes McFadden, P.C. 

DEADLINE for AUGUST 2020 BULLETIN 
is JULY 15

Questions? Contact: Adrienne Verreos 
415/468-4130    or email:   falconassoc@earthlink.net

Support YOUR UICC 
and the 

BUSINESSES that 
Support YOUR UICC

Please contact our Pre-Planning Department for
your FREE Personal Planning Guide

Duggan’s Serra Mortuary® FD1098

500 Westlake Avenue, Daly City
 650/756-4500   www.duggansserra.com

Sullivan’s and Duggan’s Serra Funeral Services FD 228

6201 Geary Blvd., San Francisco
415/621-4567 

www.sullivansfh.com

My Funeral, My Cremation, My Way®

Traditional & Cremation Services

q

“Our Family Serving Yours”

Celebrations of Life
®

q




